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	Nursery

	In Nursery this week, the children have been discussing their day in order from getting up, getting dressed and having breakfast, to going home and going to bed. The children have also been putting picture sequences of getting dressed into the correct order. We have also been looking at what activities we do in different rooms of the house and what furniture belongs in the rooms. Well done children; you have worked really hard!



	Reception

	
	This week we have introduced our new topic 'Wild Animals’. The children have been finding out about the different habitats of Jungles and Savannah and which types of animals live there. We will be researching specific animals in more detail next week. In Literacy we have read 'Walking Through The Jungle' and 'Rumble In The Jungle'. The stage has been turned into a jungle and the children have had the opportunity to become 'Explorers' using different types of equipment to look for different kinds of animals. In Maths this week we have been reading addition and subtraction number sentences and used different strategies to solve the problem. Some children used objects, some used their fingers, some counted on or back and some were able to perform it mentally.

	Year 1

	1A
	This week we have come back to school and started with a bang! BOOM! Extra Letters and Sounds lessons which the children have taken in their stride. KERPOW! Looking at rhyming words in literacy which is never easy, but the whole class loved it! CRUNCH! We all made clocks and looked at durations of time from o'clock and half past the hour. And finally, BAM! Adam Ali was named Numeracy star of the week for being so quick and accurate with his times tables and number bonds to ten! A great start to our last half term in Year 1!

	1H
	This week in class 1H we have been reading poems and exploring words that rhyme. Next week will we be writing some rhyming poems of our own. Perhaps you could read some poems at home and find a favourite to read to the class? In science we have been looking at the different parts of a plant and learning about what they do to help the plant live. An extra special well done to Armaan and Solomon who used lots of technical vocabulary to give excellent scientific explanations!

	1T
	This week in 1T we have all been working really hard on our phonics. We have been practising reading lots of tricky words with split digraphs and even made up some of our own real and silly words for a partner to read. In numeracy we have been learning o'clock and half past times and introduced quarter past and quarter to. We have also been measuring using standard and non-standards units. We learnt how to estimate the length of an object by making a sensible guess and then measured how long it really was. In IPC we learnt the parts of a plant and their function. All of 1T have worked extremely hard this week; well done!

	Year 2

	2H
	What a good first week we have had in Year 2 this week. In Literacy we have been using all of our science knowledge to write adverts for mini-beasts who are in need of a new home. We have also written about the differences and similarities between animals and used lots of conjunctions. In Numeracy we have worked hard to solve worded problems all about money. We have thought about how we can use a decimal point to show how many pennies we have - even when we don't have any pounds! Well done to all the children in Year 2. Keep up the good work!

	2L
	This week we have been thinking about 'Habitats.' We looked in the Wild Area at the habitats of lots of different plants. We looked carefully at them and drew pictures including lots of detail. In Literacy we thought about the habitat of different mini-beasts. We thought of lots of ways to describe them and are going to write an advert 
in the style of a estate agent's advert. Well done to Mikaail for super writing.

	2W
	This week in Year 2 we have linked our writing with different science facts. We have explored how to use and store medicines safely, the characteristics of living things, variation between vertebrates and habitats for mini-beasts. We even found out that we are all part of the mammal animal group! It has been an exciting and interesting week and we have all enjoyed linking our writing skills and science knowledge together. Well done Year 2 for another super week! 
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	Year 3

	3B
	This week in 3B the children have been learning about where our food comes from and how far it has to travel to get to the UK, before we buy it from our local shops! The children also learned about the process our food goes through to get to our shops and supermarkets. We learned vocabulary such as, source, development, manufacturing, distribution and consumer. Well done 3B for all your hard work and determination!

	3M
	I think you can all agree with me in saying that 3M were fantastic in their class assembly! All the hard work that they put in really paid off. They did themselves proud. Well done to you all! I would like to thank all those parents for attending and thank you for your support with the children's costumes. We have some real talent in our class. In IPC this week, we have been learning about what happens to our food. We have looked at certain foods and identified the journey that they go on to reach our plates. We have also identified the countries in which the food is grown. In PE the children have been practising for their first KS2 sports day! We again have some real talent in this area. We have begun a new topic in literacy - performance poetry. Children have been looking at different poems and raps. They have had a go at performing them and writing some verses of their own. A super week in year 3! Keep it up!

	3T
	Welcome back for the final half term. The children have had a fantastic first week back. In IPC we have been learning about the where our food comes from and the journey it takes to get to our plate. During Literacy the children have been studying different poets and looking at the features of performance poetry. They have also had a brilliant Sports Day and displayed great sportsmanship and skill.

	Year 4

	4L
	In Literacy this week, we have been revising our letter writing skills in preparation for a secret task later on in the half term. The children have thought carefully about who they are writing to (their audience) and have been looking at writing both formal and informal letters. In Numeracy, the children have focused really well to tackle the tricky concept of ratio. The children have used pictorial representations to support their understanding and have challenged themselves to also simplify ratios too...amazing! In P.E we have continued to practise our cricket skills, learning more about the rules of the game each time we play. In R.E, we have been learning about Gandhi's Salt March and taking a stand for our beliefs. We have discussed, as a class, non-violent protests and also resolutions. A great week 4L - well done!

	4HY
	In 4HY this week during IPC we have been beginning to look at scientific investigations - planning an experiment, talking about variables and making predictions. We have planted 3 different types of bean seeds to see if the size of the seed will alter how quickly the plant will grow. In P.E this week we started looking at batting skills during our cricket lesson, striking the ball from a tee as well as when being fed from a bowler. During numeracy this week the children have been learning about different transformations, such as translations and rotations with the children already having looked at reflections in an earlier part of the year. In literacy the children started an exciting new topic looking at dilemmas and problems. 

	4W
	The children have been very busy this week. They have enjoyed planning an investigation into which size seed would sprout first. They then carried out the investigation in small groups. They will observe their seeds over the next few weeks and record what they see happening.

	Year 5

	5J
	This week in 5J, we have been researching harmful substances and their effect on the body and the mind, and produced some amazingly creative 3D posters to inform others! We are also extremely excited about sports day this Friday, with lots of limbering up ready for the day’s events! Welcome back 5J for the last half term of year 5!

	5S
	This week in 5S, we have been concentrating on harmful and beneficial substances and their effect upon our bodies. It appeared that the term 'drug' was much bigger than we had thought with prescription medication e.g. antibiotics falling within this category. 5S produced some very informative and interactive poster presentations, highlighting the dangers associated with harmful drugs, smoking and alcohol consumption. Well done to our most educational group: Khadijah, Haadi and Gina!

	5T
	This week we have been learning about the effects of substances upon the body and the children enjoyed researching a particular item and creating a poster to show all they had learned. We have also been thinking about what makes us happy and we compiled a class ‘top 5’ list of which ‘being with family and friends’ came first. We have also been practising for sports day and hope to have some winners in 5T!

	Year 6

	A busy week in Year 6. This week we have completed our second writing task. It has been great to see all of you using the techniques that you have learned throughout the year. Well done everybody. We have also launched’ The Museum Project.' We have been very impressed with all of your efforts so far and have witnessed some great examples of creativity, teamwork and organisation. Keep up the good work.
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DORRINGTON ACADEMY


Head Teacher; Miss L Barratt


www.dorringtonprimary.co.uk 	Tel: 0121 464 5330 


Fax: 0121 464 7904





DORRINGTON NEWS: 6th June 2014





DORRINGTON DIARY -    Dates for your Diary


Thursday, 19th June - Summer Concert- 6.00pm


Monday, 23rd June – New Nursery open day 9am – 11.30am & 1pm-3pm


Tuesday, 24th June – WORLD CUP FESTIVAL – 3.30PM-7.00PM


Thursday, 26th June – Parents Evening


Thursday, 26th June – KS1 Sports Day – 1.30pm


Monday, 30th June – New Reception Parents’ Meeting – 6pm


Tuesday, 8th July – Year 6 Graduation Evening


Friday, 18th July 2014 – SCHOOL CLOSES AT 1.15pm FOR HALF TERM


Monday, 21st July 2014 – SCHOOL CLOSED FOR TEACHER TRAINING














THIS WEEK’S HEADLINES


WORLD CUP FESTIVAL


Tuesday, 24th June – 3.30pm – 7.00pm


Incorporating our Summer Fayre, Bollywood and celebrating the World Cup!!  This will be a HUGE event!  


We look forward to seeing you there!!














ATTENDANCE & PUNCTUALITY


          This week the top classes for Attendance and Punctuality were as follows:


Attendance�
�
�
�
�
�
�
KS1�
1H�
98.33%�
KS2�
6G�
100%�
�
REC�
RW�
99.14%�
Year 3�
3T�
96.12%�
�
Year 1�
1H�
98.33%�
Year 4�
4HY�
98.33%�
�
Year 2�
2H�
97.08%�
Year 5�
5S�
97.41%�
�
�
�
�
Year 6�
6G�
100%�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
Punctuality�
�
�
�
�
�
�
KS1 Winners�
1T   �
NO LATES�
KS2 Winners�
4L/6G�
NO LATES�
�
KS1 Most Lates�
RJ�
8 LATES�
 KS2 Most Lates�
3B/3M/5T�
4 LATES�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
�
HOUSE WINNER    This week’s House Winner is RUBY. Well Done!





CLASS HOUSE POINT WINNERS


KS1   2L	    KS2	    4HY





WINNING CLASSES FOR RESPECT        KS1	-- 	KS2	--

















YEAR GROUP NEWS








YEAR GROUP NEWS
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HSBC School Bank


Next days of opening:


Tuesday, 10th June at 9am, Tuesday, 24th June at 9am


Tuesday, 8th July at 9am


Anyone wishing to open an account please collect a leaflet from the office and bring back with your £10 to claim a free mini safe money box.  Year 6 pupils may want to open an account before leaving in July.  If opened through the School Bank there is no need to bring identification documents.  Once opened, any HSBC branch can be used.





Violin/Viola Concert


Violin/Viola concert for children at 


The Adrian Boult Hall, Paradise Circus, B3 3HG.


Sunday, 20th July 2014 


3pm – 5.15pm





ABSENCE FROM SCHOOL


If your child is absent from school on any day, could you please call the office on 0121 464 5330 on the morning of the absence.  If your child is absent without a reason being given, the absence will be unauthorised and you will be required to attend a meeting to discuss the reasons why you are not informing the school.





SCHOOL COUNCIL


Members of the School Council sold cakes and biscuits on Wig Wednesday and made a total of £38.30!


Well done!!





NEW PARENT GOVERNER


The results of the Parent Governor elections:


Mrs Ogidih has been elected by parent vote, 


starting September 2014














“Together we are stronger"








